## Mackenzie Outdoor Route and Trail Association (MORATA)

PO Box 424
Mackenzie, BC VOJ 2C0
morata.mackenzie@gmail.com

MORATA

BICKENZE OUTDOOD BOUTE AND TRAIL ASSOCIATION

May 17, 2025

## **District of Mackenzie**

Bag 340 Mackenzie, BC V0J 2C0

## Re: Request for Use of Morfee Lake and Barricades – 2025 Duck Drop Fundraiser

Dear Mayor and Council,

On behalf of the Mackenzie Outdoor Route and Trail Association (MORATA), I am writing to request permission to use Second Beach on Morfee Lake for our annual Duck Drop fundraiser, scheduled for **June 28, 2025**.

The Duck Drop has become a much-anticipated community event in Mackenzie, offering family-friendly activities, entertainment, and a raffle draw that supports MORATA's trail development and maintenance initiatives. As in previous years, we are also requesting the District's support in providing barricades and traffic control materials to help ensure public safety during the event.

MORATA has proudly continued this event since taking over from the Mackenzie Rotary Club, and with the community's ongoing enthusiasm and participation, we're excited to host another successful edition in 2025. We are committed to working closely with the District and Public Works staff to coordinate logistics, minimize disruption, and leave the site in good condition.

Thank you for considering this request. Please don't hesitate to reach out should you require further information or would like to meet to discuss event details.

Sincerely,

Ross Hobbs
President, Mackenzie Outdoor Route and Trail Association (MORATA)
morata.mackenzie@gmail.com